
1  

Direct Rein 
Volume 20, #8 CDCTA Newsletter AUGUST 2023 

  The wheelbarrow load 

 I’m writing this on a very rainy Sunday, which has thwarted my riding plans for the day.  Not 
that I am complaining….with the extended drought we have had this summer, I will gratefully accept 
the rain whenever Mother Nature decides to favor us with it.  Maybe another hay cutting will be pos-
sible after all, which might mean we can feed our beasts over the winter without taking out a second 
mortgage. 
 Fortunately I did manage to ride on Thursday this week, which is my day off (I work every 
Saturday, so I have to have some time to do all the things that normal people get accomplished on 
weekends).  I have to plan my riding carefully and rarely get to do it more than twice a week, and 
often only manage once.  Or none, if the weather doesn’t cooperate. 
 I fully understand that riding, like any other sport, requires regular training in order to im-
prove, or even to maintain, the desired skill level.  Crystal used to say that any problem you have 
with your horse can be solved with wet saddle pads….her way of saying get on and ride, ride, ride.  
No excuses.  Except that there are excuses, all the time, and things that interfere with everything I 
like to do.  It’s just, as they say, all part of being an adult. 
 I have made peace with the fact that at the age of sixty I am no longer aiming for the Olym-
pics.  I’m not really sure I have the guts or the stamina to get around a novice-level event course any-
more. Schooling shows are still a possibility though, and clinics are an even likelier one.  So I am 
thrilled that our club will be offering a dressage clinic in October with an instructor that I haven’t yet 
had the opportunity to ride with, but who sounds from her bio like exactly the kind of clinician I 
need. 
 I think one of the best things about planning to ride in a clinic, or in a show, is the anticipa-
tion of the event.  In my case the anticipation is always tempered by the fear that I will not be pre-
pared, and that I will be subjected to ridicule and derision about my lack of ability.  This feeling of 
potential doom and embarrassment pushes me to try harder than I normally would, and ride when 
maybe I would have made an excuse not to.  The possibility of failure keeps me honest and riding 
more regularly, and that for me is the biggest reason to enter either a clinic or a show.  I do enjoy rid-
ing for its own sake, but I am more consistent and try harder when I have a goal to achieve.  I think 
that’s the main reason piano teachers and ballet instructors have their students put on recitals.  The 
looming deadline of performance keeps them on track. 
 So now I have a goal, and a plan, and I am looking forward to the Gwyneth McPherson clinic 
eagerly.  She is a new face in our area, and if you take the time to read her bio and informational pag-
es I think you will agree that she is a perfect fit for our club.  It sounds like she will happily help you 
with whatever you are riding, whether it is a half-broke Quarter Horse or an upper-level schoolmas-
ter. 
 Putting together a clinic is hard work, and I applaud our CDCTA Board for seeking out a new 
clinician and organizing the whole thing, and big thanks to Stacey Collier for hosting it at her barn 
and continuing the proud Stony Hill dressage tradition.  I hope many of you can make space in your 
schedule for this exciting opportunity, and sign up for what promises to be an enlightening and novel 
experience!  If you won’t be able to ride, then consider auditing...it is a great way to learn without 
quite as much stress and logistics, and I’m sure you will take away a lot of knowledge that will help 
you as you ride at home, even on days when you might otherwise think about staying in your snug-
gly bed a little later in the morning, or chilling out in front of the TV instead of heading out to saddle 
your own mount-and rack up  a few more wet saddle pads! 
     Until next time-   Beth Hussey 



2  

 
 
This newsletter is published monthly by the Columbia 
Dressage and Combined Training Association. 
 
President:  Audrey Plummer 
Vice President:  Lora Blair 
Secretary:   Teri Bauer  
Treasurer:   Anne Borgmeyer 
Member at Large:  Kim Krieckhaus 
 
Questions regarding submissions and content should 
be directed to Beth Hussey at (573) 808-6897  
or eshussey@gmail.com.  
 
Submissions may be sent via email or mail to 655 
North Route O, Rocheport, MO  65279. 
 
Submissions are due by the last day of the month be-
fore publication. 
 
Our website is www.cdcta.org for late-breaking news. 
Photographs should be submitted in JPEG format. 
 
For membership information, please  
contact Kim Krieckhaus at (573) 442-3039 or email 
krieckhausk@gmail.com  

HEAD BACK TO SCHOOL IN STYLE!! 
RIDE YOUR HORSE! 
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Upcoming Area Events: 
 

August 16, 2023-CDCTA Business meeting 7 p.m. at Terri Bauer’s 
house.   
 
September 2-3, 2023-NEC Dressage Schooling Show Champion-
ships and Open Show  St. Louis, MO 
 
October 14-15-Gwyneth McPherson dressage clinic at Stony Hill 
Farm.  Information in this newsletter! 
 
November 4-CDCTA Trail Ride at Lora Blair’s farm (tentative) 
 
November 29-December 2,  2023-USDF Annual Convention in 
 Omaha, NE 
 

BELOW:  Well, it’s not really a mystery rider...but kind of a cool photo of a very old local sta-
ble, and the granddaughter of a legend.  Art Simmons, one of the winningest American Saddle-
bred trainers ever, worked out of this Mexico, MO facility for many many years.  It reminds us 
of how rich the equestrian history is in our part of the world!! This is Jennifer Simmons on an 
unidentified horse. 
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Columbia Dressage & Combined Training Association  
2023 Membership Form 
 
CDCTA is a United States Dressage Federation (USDF) Group Member Organization  
(GMO). By joining CDCTA you are becoming a Group member of the USDF. $20 of your CDCTA dues are for-
warded to the USDF as GMO membership dues.($11 for additional members in family) 
 

Membership year runs December 1-November 30.  Dues are payable in October. You may pay by check made out 
to CDCTA or through Paypal  at ColumbiaDCTA@gmail.com. 
 

Individual Membership:     $45/year 
 

Family Membership:    $45/year plus $30.00 for additional member residing at  
same address. Please list all members included  (use additional sheets if needed). 
 

Name(s)______________________   _________________________ 
 
 

Address __________________________ 
 

City ___________________________  State______________   Zip____________ 
 

Phone Number (s)   ____________________     _____________________ 
 

E-mail __________________________________ 
NOTE:  We send our monthly newsletters out by email.  Please check here if you would prefer to receive a mailed 
copy._____________________Did someone refer you for membership?_________________________________ 
 

I am/ We are occasionally asked to share our membership list with persons or corporations  
with items of possible interest to our members.  
Please circle one:        DO      DO NOT      include my name on this list. 
Make check payable to CDCTA and mail to: 
Kim Krieckhaus, Membership Chair 
2202 West Williams Road 
Sturgeon, MO  65284 

COLUMBIADCTA 
 

DRESSAGE & COMBINED TRAINING ASSOCIATION 

Beth Hussey 
655 North Route O 
Rocheport, MO 65279 

NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday, August 16 at 7 p.m. at 
Teri’s house.  Hope to see you there! 


